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It will be a reunion to top all reunions 
Coaches~ band directors to be honored 

The Salem High School Class 
Reunion for the Millennium, Reunion 
2000, is scheduled for Saturday, July 1, 
2000 at the Saxon Country Club on 
state Route 9, south of Salem from 
5:30 p.m. to midnight. Tom Vacar ('67), 
a Fox television/consumer reporter in 
San Francisco, will be the master of 
ceremonies for the events. 

The New Breed, one of the most 
popular groups from the region during 
the late 1960's and early 1970's, will 
perform with music from different 
eras. Gary Kekel ('60) is in charge of 
entertainment and promises live 
performances from some Salem High 
graduates throughout the evening. 

The purpose of the event is to raise 
money for the Salem High School 
Athletic Boosters and Band Boosters. 
Proceeds from the events scheduled 
throughout the weekend will be split 
equally between the two organizations. 

The reunion will also honor past 
Salem High head coaches, athletic 
directors and band directors from the 
1900's to the present. The efforts of 
these special people have, in one form 
or another, made the high school 
special. A large plaque will list all of 
them which organizers hope will be 
mounted in the high school for the new 
millennium. 

On Friday evening, June 30 at 6:30 
p.m. at Timberlanes, all past coaches 
and directors will be asked and invited 
to attend the dinner in their honor. The 
dinner/reception will be used to raise 
added funds. The millenium plaque will 
be presented to the Board of 
Education. The Friday evening event 
will enable people to support the 
reunion who may be unable to attend 
the event on Saturday evening. 

A pancake breakfast is planned for 

Saturday morning, July 1 at the Salem 
High School cafeteria from 8 to 11 a.m. 

All graduates will be assembled on 
the bleachers in the high school at 9:30 
a.m. for a group photo. Copies can be 
purchased, and the photo will be 
mounted with the millenium plaque. 
Committee planners say the breakfast 
will provide a photo opportunity for all 
Salem High graduates who attend. 

Jerry Wolford of Salem Video Arts 
will film all of the activities on Friday 
and Saturday and copies will be 
available for purchase. 

Millenium T-shirts designed by Gary 
Bielski ('68) are available in sizes 
medium, large, extra large for $9, and 
extra extra large for $10. They can be 
purchased at BB Rooners, owned by 

Dan Engel ('63); and Tennille's, owned 
by B. J. Abrams. 

Tours will be available at specific 
hours to visit the alumni office, and the 
junior high and senior high school 
buildings. The committee hopes out-of­
towners will visit the church of their 
choice. 

The committee members are Don 
Wolfgang ('67), B. J. Cooper Abrams 
('68), Alice Goetz Whitman ('68), 
Nancy Jensen Ciotti ('64), Mary Beth 
Scullion Dean. ('69), Diane 
McClaskey Everhart ('64), Karen 
Montgomery Hippely ('68), Bonnie 
Schneider Rhodes ('67), Band 
Boosters representative Cathy 
McCaffrey McKinley ('68), Athletic 

(continued on page 2) 

Planning for the Reunion for the Millenium 2000 for all former Salem High 
School class members are (from left) Alice Whitman ('68), Don Wolfgang 
('67), and B. J. Abrams ('68). The photo is by Tiffany Kelly Kaiser ('89). 



Boosters representative Mark Zocolo 
('70), and music coordinator Gary 
Kekel ('66). 

Available through e-mail or fax, or 
both are Don Wolfgang: e-mail, 
DWOLFGANG@PROLONG.COM and 
fax, 330-337-0708; B. J. Abrams, fax, 
330-332-9424; Cathy McKinley, e-mail., 
cmck1232@ raex.com, and Mark 
Zocolo, e-mail, zoc@raex. com. 

Tickets are available now from the 
above members who say people may 
want to purchase a ticket early for a 
birthday, an anniversary, an adult 

A big thank you 
Thank you, thank you, thank you 

to the Classmates of 1964! What a 
wonderful reunion we had. It was great 
being together again and we all look 
forward to the 40th, hopefully the first 
weekend of August 2004, writes the 
committee members of the event. 

"We want to thank our classmates 
for the great treat, dinner at 
Timberlanes. What a lovely surprise. 

We hope class members can make it 
July 1, 2000 at the Saxon Country Club 
for the millennium all class reunion. 
Look for the Class of '64 table." 

The letter's writers are Stevie-Jo 
Thomas, Dianne Sauerwein, Diana 
Harshman, Kathy Baker, Marsha 
DeJane, Sharon Zamarelli and Sue Rill. 
They add, "A very big thank you to the 
Salem Alumni Association. They were 
and are the best! Please if you move, 
send them a change of address." 

(continued from page 1) 
Christmas stocking stuffer or a 
Christmas gift for the person who has 
everything. The cost is $12 per person 
advance, and $13 at the door. 

Expanded ticket sales will begin on 
March 1 , 2000 and will be sold at sev­
eral Salem locations and through 
members of the Salem High School 
Athletic Boosters, Band Boosters, 
band members and Reunion 2000 
committee members. Advance sales 
will continue until the afternoon of 
Saturday, July 1 , the day of the main 
event. 

Donations are encouraged and 
acceptable from individuals, business­
es and corporation for the reunion, and 
will be accepted anytime. Even if a 
graduate can't attend any of the festiv­
ities, they are asked to send a donation 
of support. However, the committee 
asks that people don't mail money to 
the bank below for tickets for any 
event. 

Checks can be made payable to 
Reunion 2000, and sent to Consumers 
National Bank, 141 S. EJ.l9worth Ave., 
Salem, Ohio 44460. ' 

Standing before the huge banner welcoming members of the Class of 1964 back 
at the summer reunion are (from left) Penny Bolan Thomas, Diana Falk 
Harshman, Dianne Everhart Sauerwein, Sue Anderson Rill, Linda Nedelka 
Reader, Kathie Hack Baker, Sharon Moyer Zamarelli and Stevie-Jo Rice Thomas. 

More reunions in the planning stage for 2000 
The Y2K Celebration of the '40s, a 

. grand reunion of all Salem High School 
classes graduated during the decade of 
the 1940's will be held at the Salem 
Golf Club Saturday, Sept. 23, 2000. The 
committee members would like to hear 
from you if you can attend this special 
event. Details about cost, time, etc. will 
be forthcoming. 

In Lisbon (44432), the return can be 
sent to Norma Cunningham Byers, 
32474 Wood Dale Drive, or Bob Hodge, 
39234 Bluff Ave. 

In Salem (44460), it can be sent to 
Margaret Sommers Oesch, 418 E. 7th 
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St.; Marguerite Fultz Miller, 1197 W. 
State St.; Barbara Butler Greene, 1250 
Eastview 'Drive; Elizabeth Gibbs 
Thatcher, 365 S. Lincoln Ave., Jacquie 
Orr Nedelka, 330 S. Madison Ave.; 
Henrietta Hilliard Kilbreath, 1076 N. 
Union Ave.; Alice Sabona Oana, 1813 
Depot Road; Aggie Kamasky Tullis, 
1267 Georgetown Road. 
Yes, I (we) will be attending the Y2K 
Grand Reunion 

NAME -----------
ADDRESS ________ _ 

NUMBER ATTENDING -----

The Class of 1970 will hold its 30th 
reunion on July 29 at the Salem Golf 
Club, and plans are being discussed 
and finalized for an informal get 
together the night before. Classmates 
will receive reservation information 
after the first of the year. Be sure to 
mark the date - we are looking forward 
to a great time! 

For information, or to help with the 
planning contact Jeff Stewart at 330-
332-5091, Bill Silvers at 330-337-8130, 
or Sue Miller Dean at 330-337-7240. 

-
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Smith executive director of child learning center 
The new executive director of the 

Long Run Children's Learning Center 
in White Oak, Pa. is a Salem High 1968 
graduate who has been involved in 
early childhood education for 25 years, 
including teaching in the classroom, 
administrative work and publications. 

Tom Smith, who resides in 
Pittsburgh assumed the post in the 
new $1.5 million building, taking over 
from Bertha Mae Chaplin who has 
been with the center for 35 years. 

"At this time in my life, this was a 
position that I felt was rewarding and 
challenging for me," Tom says. He has 
been looking for a position where he 

Key Bank names 
Darner senior VP 
Jeff Darner ('75) of Cleveland has 
been appointed senior vice president 
of organization and employment 
development at Key Bank in 
Cleveland. He will also have the lead 
role in building Key's leadership 
capability, including the executive 
development process, leadership 
development activities and the 
development of a talent inventory. In 
addition, he will become a member of 
the company's high performance 
management team. 

Prior to assuming his new 
responsibilities, Jeff had a variety of 
roles in corporate human resources at 
Key, including instructional design 
manager, organization development 
consultant and senior manager of 
leadership and organization develop­
ment. 

Before joining Key, Jeff worked 
for Ameritech and Ohio Bell, where he 
held positions as training manager 
and sales manager for the consumer 
sales and service business unit. 

Jeff received his bachelor of arts 
degree in communication summa cum 
laude from Baldwin-Wallace College 
and a master of education degree in 
educational specialty in adult learning 
and development from Cleveland 
State University. 

could work with children directly, and 
he feels the Long Run center, original­
ly named the McKeesport Pre-School 
for Exceptional Children, is the one. 

After graduating from Carnegie 
Mellon University with a degree in 
psychology in 1972, Tom served as 
director of the Oakland Children's 
Center from 197 4 to 1978. From there, 
he worked as child development 
coordinator for Louise Child Care, 
based in McKeesport and other Mon 
Valley communities from 1979 to 1988. 
From 1986 to 1988, he was a clinical 
field instructor for the University of 
Pittsburgh. 

In 1980, he received a certificate 
in the Play Therapy Training Program 
from the Pittsburgh Psychoanalytic 
Center. From 1989 to 1990, Tom did 
course work in personnel management 
at St. Francis College. 

Over the past 1 0 years, he has 
worked at the University of Pittsburgh 
in Generations Together, an intergen­
erational studies program consisting of 
consulting, training and working indi­
rectly with ·teachers, parel'lts and their 
children. • 

He received his master's degree in 
library science from the University of 
Pittsburgh. 

SALEM ATHLETIC~ 
BOOSTER CLUB ~ 

The Salem Athletic Booster Club is currently conducting its annual member­
ship drive and is seeking support from Salem High School graduates. The club has 
promoted Quaker athletes and the sports programs for many years. 

The club currently helps fund all 17 SHS sports and since 1990 their expen­
ditures total over a quarter of a million dollars. Funds help each team through the 
purchase of warmups, exercise equipment, weight sets, instructional videos, etc. 
Renovations were also done to the high school trophy cases and a computer and 
fax machine were purchased for the athletic office. 

Funds have also been used for locker room renovations, banquet and awards 
programs, all-star ads and numerous other items for the teams. The group also 
sponsors a senior night recognition for each sport ahd presents each senior with 
a specially designed sweatshirt as a gift of thanks for their efforts. 

Other activities include operation of a concession stand during football 
season, printing of the football and basketball programs, commissioning and sale 
of the Reilly Stadium replicas and for this years fundraiser is selling golf balls with 
either Quaker Sam or the Quaker Lady logo. 

Alumni who care to support the club can fill out the form below and send with 
$5.00 per name membership fee. All names will be printed in the football and 
basketball programs if received by August 7, 1999. 

Contact person for the club is Mark Zocolo who can be reached at 330-337-3363. 

Address _________ City _____ St. ___ Zip __ _ 

Memorial Donation ($5.00 per name) 
-------------~ 

Mail to: Salem Athletic Booster Club • PO Box 895 • Salem OH 44460 
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Shaking hands with entertainer Donny Osmond at a book signing on June 
18 in Los Angeles is Marianne Foreman ('81) of Sherman Oaks, Calif. She 
writes: 'This was definitely a dream come true - although I wish I had the 
chance to do this when I was 13 instead of 36, I know there are tons of girls 
my age or in my class who would have jumped at the chance I had. Whether 
they admit that or not is another story! Growing up in the '70s, EVERYBODY 
liked Donny Osmond.' 

Videos of Salem are available 
A series of video tapes about 

Salem have been produced by Jerry 
Wolford ('57) and Richard Theiss ('48). 

"Salem The Complete 
Community" is a look at Salem's past 
and present, showing the 1994-95 ren­
ovation of downtown and present day 
Salem. About 20 minutes in length, the 
tape is $21 plus $2.50 per set shipping 
and handling. 

"Salem, Ohio in the Early Fifties" is 
a two-volume set of the original 1951 
film show in Salem, showing hundreds 
of school children, scouts, clubs and 
businesses in the 1950's. Over 2-1 /2 
hours long, the cost is $52.70 plus $5 
per set shipping. 
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"Sesqui Revisited," a look back at 
Salem's 150th birthday in 1956 shows 
parades, floats, Keystone Kops, 
Brothers of the Brush, and people in 
period costumes. The set of four tapes 
or separate tapes are available: 1 , 
Colored slides of Sesqui tape. 2. 
Photos of the Sesqui tape. 3. Movies of 
the Sesqui tape. 4. "History of Salem" 
slide show tape. The cost per tape is 
$31.50 plus $2.50 per tape shipping. 

Checks can be made payable to 
Salem Video Arts and sent to 105 E. 
State St., Salem, Ohio 44460. 

With every tape set ordered, $5 will 
be donated to the Salem High School 
Alumni Association Scholarship Fund. 

Alumni donation 
can be a saving 

by Helen Potter Hayes ('57) 

The end of the millenium approaches, 
with all of the celebration and hope for 
the new millenium that follows. And with 
it come many requests for donations and 
funding needs. In addition, it's not too 
early to begin thinking about 1999 taxes 
and ways to' save on your tax bill. A 
donation, bequest or memorial gift to 
your Salem High Sch.ool Alumni 
Association is a way to sav~ on your own 
tax bill while granting educational sup­
port for future graduates of Salem High 
School while at the same time 

Our Association has been blessed 
over the years to have many of our 
friends remember us in their wills, while 
others have made outright gifts during 
their lifetimes. 

A gift to The SHS Alumni 
Association is tax deductible, so if you 
are in the 38 percent federal income tax 
bracket, a $10,000 gift can save you 
$3,800 on your federal taxes. This can 
be significant boost on April 15 as you 
realize your gift helps many SHS gradu­
ates, and also shrinks the check you 
need to write to Uncle Sam. 

If you have stock that you purchased 
decades ago, it can easily be worth 
more than twenty times what you paid 
for it. If your estate sells that stock after 
your death, capital gains tax will be due 
on the increase in value. But if you 
donate that stock now, you can claim 
the full value on the day it is given and 
you do not incur any capital gains taxes. 

Regardless of the form of your 
contribution, the timing of a gift, or any 
other considerations in your relationship 
to the SHS Alumni Association, all gifts 
to SHS Alumni Association help to 
strengthen your commitment to future 
SHS graduates. You support them by 
your support of the Salem High School 
Alumni Association. 

1940'sY2K CELEBRATION OF THE 40'S 
September 23, 2000 
The Salem Golf Club 
Contact: Rudy Maroscher '48 
36135 Salem Grange Rd, 
Salem, OH 44460 



((' Alumni scholarship winners 
$4,400 Eric Hodgson, Sarah Lederle, Rachael Protzman, Angela Rank, 

Robert Rottenborn, Cari Sanchez, Pam Williamson 
$3,900 Brian Crouse, Nathan DeMar, Stephanie Helms, Kristen Kenst, Susan Tkatch 
$3,400 Adam Baker, Margaret Berthold, Jonathan Hull, Joshua Smith, 

Stephanie Woods 
Katherine Cleland 
Melody Kolich 

$2,550 
$2,900 
$2,400 Dustin Bates, Jason Bricker, Elizabeth Cole, Stephanie Godfrey, 

Alicia Stitle, Jessica Weingart 
$1,900 George Andres, Abby Bricker, Joe Chamberlain, Steven Simms, 

Robert Woolman 
Amy Anderson, Tara Haddad $1,650 

$1,600 
$1,400 

Lantz Bricker, Robin Landacre, Tiffany Mosher, Julie Nutter, Kevin Sheehan 
Lisa Butch, Tricia Callahan, Alicia Dumovic, Thomas Jenkins, Michael 
Miller, Robert Smith, Nicole Madjarac 

$1 ,050 Tara Maurer 
$1, 150 Brooke Mehaffey 

MAX FISHER ATHLETIC 
SCHOLARSHIPS 

$1,000 Brian Bailey, Danielle Curcio, Michael DeBarr, Mattew O'Brian, Anne 
Roberts, Trent Tice, Abbi Yuhanick 

$ 750 Julie Manis 

( VOCATIONAL SCHOLARSHIPS 
$1,000 Jessie Agee, Courtney Simpson, Michael Stuckey 

J. ROBERT SEBO ACHIEVEMENT SCHOLARSHIPS 
$1,000 Chad Copacia, Hannah Fritzman 

TOTAL 1999 SCHOLARSHIPS: 
1908-1999 SHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
1973-1999 MAX FISHER AWARDS 
1987-1999 VOCATIONAL AWARDS 

$132,700 - 59 STUDENTS 
$ 2,025,700 1004 STUDENTS 
$ 154,500 156 STUDENTS 
$ 50,900 53 STUDENTS 

1999 J. ROBERT SEBO ACHIEVEMENT $ 2,000 2 STUDENTS 
1993-1999 FOX AWARDS $ 73,000 42 STUDENTS 

TOTAL $ 2,306,100 1257 STUDENTS 

Band Boosters are selling raincoats 
The Salem Band Boosters are 

offering old raincoats for $3, since the 
group has purchased new rain gear for 
the band. 

The raincoats can be picked up at 
the high school, but they can be 
ordered by mail, although there will be 
an additional charge for shipping and 
handling. 

Former band members may want 
one for "old time sake" or they can be 
tossed in the back of a vehicle for 
unexpected car repairs, inclement 

weather or hunting trips. 
To obtain a raincoat, contact 

Cathy Mccaffrey McKinley ('68) at 
330-332-8412 or at cmck1232@raex.com 
<mail to: cmck1232@raex.com> 

THE SHS REUNION FOR THE MILLENIUM 
JULY 1, 2000, 7:00 PM 
THE SAXON CLUB, 1980 Newgarden Ave. 
Welcome to any SHS grad 21 and older 
Come join "The Blast from the Past" 
Band: "Old and New New Breed" 
Contact: Don Wolfgang, '67 332-5357 
BJ Cooper Abrams, '68 332-9424 

Artesian well. .. 
mystery solved 

Three readers have solved the 
mystery of the protruding pipe shown 
in the 1938 photograph of the old high 
school building published in the spring 
issue. The answer: the pipe was the 
cap for the artesian well there. We 
thank Sam Pridon, Fred Krauss ('43) 
and longtime Salem News editor and 
community leader Ray L. Dean for the 
answer. _,.,, 

Fred says the city maintained the 
well, and workers came up to do 
maintenance work from time to time. 

Ray says "there was an artesian 
well (maybe two) at the site and they 
were capped over because the city no 
longer needed them." 

"Incidentally, although I am an 
alumnus of Canton McKinley, I practically 
grew up with many SHS students, helped 
promote SHS throughout the ensuing 
years, and consider myself one of you 
all." He signed his note, Ray Dean, a fix~ 
ture in Salem since '34. 

New addresses 
for SHS alumni 

Margaret "Pud" Smith of Salem 
has updated us on the addresses for 
her children, Tom, Missy and J. Brian. 
Tom ('68) who is the subject of a story 
appearing elsewhere in this publica­
tion, lives at 203 Philander St., 
Pittsburgh, Pa. 15218 he lives on the 
comer of Love and Philander Streets, 
Pud tells us), Missy Smith Slatthaug 
('73) lives at 1118 Capital Ave., Pierre, 
S. Dakota 57501, married to a rancher 
of Norwegian descent, and J. Brian 
Smith ('75), 314 N. Linden Ave., 
Annapolis, Md. 21401, he and his 
family are home from Peace Corps 
service in Bangkok, Thailand. 

Find us on the Web 
The Salem High School Alumni 

Association is on the Web. Find us at 
http://www. salemoh io.com/alumn i. 

E-mail the association at: 
shsalumni@salemohio.com 
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Since June 1, 1999, the beginning of the new fiscal year, Salem High School alumni have provided future 
graduates of SHS a total of $26,932.07. Included in this amount is the $18,721.08 given by the generous reunion 
classes this year. Leading the way, the Class of 1939 presented their check of $5039 at the Alumni Banquet. 

Individual contributors and memorials are listed below: 

In memory of Golf Tournament Salem, OH Mary Jane Lora Miller '39 Salem, OH 

Albert Charles Falk '48 Donald Loutzenhlser '51 Harold Burrier '42 

Marguerite Fultz Miller '48 Salem, OH Rosalie Lisi Schlueter '56 Salem, OH Donald F. Milligan '42 Coronado, CA 

Alex Simlon '41 Donald Raymond '45 Helen Copacia Schneider '53 

Eleonora Buta Barson '49 San Diego, CA Marjorie Reash Raymond '49 Salem, OH Eleonora Bula Barson '49 San Diego, CA 

Anna Ruth Vincent Everhart Dorothea Wright Bowman '55 Herbert Jones 

Dianne Everhart Sauerwein '64 Salem, OH Marilyn Parker Winn '55 Salem, OH Stella Jones Dominic '49 Salem, OH 

Anna Tolp Peterson '44 Dorothy Alek '54 Howard F. Krause '42 

Janet Taylor Rankin '44 Wilmington, OH Jim and Janet Whinnery Kenneth Krause '63 San Francisco, CA 

Arlene Crawford Howell '51 ('44) Zimmerman Salem, OH In Honor of Mellessa L. Pim '33 

Robert K. Howell '49 N.Myrtle Beach, SC Theodore '84 and Lorene Pim Culotta '54 Newport News, VA 

Art Edling '50 Arlene Weikart '85 Burger Nazareth, PA Irene "Peachy" Weeks _,./ 

Sherry Hixenbaugh Tilley '62 Salem, OH Karl '52 and Marge Martha Whinery White '49 . Juliette, GA 

Bob Howard '58 Nestor '54 Wright Salem, OH Nettie Housel Cushman '49 Salem, OH 

Crail William Floyd '58 Mansfield, OH Jim and Martha Means Salem, OH Marjorie Kelly Willer '49 Fremont, OH 

Bobbie Albaugh Muhleman '49 Betty M. Lynch Fisher '42 Salem, OH James Hanna '77 

Barbara Burson Gorman '49 Seminole, FL Anne Wukotich Fratila Salem, OH Florence Maier Tice '49 Salem, OH 

Donna Neely Pastier '49 Zanesville, OH Dr. Richard McConner '35 Jean Vaughn Zeck '45 

Suzanne O'Donnell Vejar '49 Menifee, CA Larry and Linda Nedelka Marcy Vaughn Wood '49 Tucson, AZ 

Marjorie Haessly Brubeck '49 Baltimore, MD Reader '64 New Smyrna, FL Joan Driscoll Gromley '52 

Bonnie Burson Duane Thomas '43 Betty Driscoll Bailey '49 Salem, OH 

Brad Metz '7 4 Nederland, TX Kathy Thomas '69 Palm Harbor, FL Joe Harp '42 

Bruce Reader '72 Duber and Ida Miller '15 Donald F. Milligan '42 Coronado, CA 

Larry and Linda Nedelka Jerry Miller '49 Thousand Oaks, CA Joe Zamarelli '61 

Reader '64 New Smyrna, FL Elizabeth V. Kirk Bell '24 Sharon Moyer Zamarelli '64 Salem, OH 

C. Mark Snyder '63 Virginia Bell Ravelli Beloit, OH John Guiler '49 

Leo J. Taugher II '63 Salem, OH Ernest W. Kornbau '49 Charles E. Bailey '49 Louisville, KY 

Calvin C. Critchfield '45 Lois Hill Kornbau '49 Salem, OH John Hermann '49 

Donald ('47) and Eva Landwert '40 Joann Whinery Lewis '49 Victoria, Australia 

Janet Critchfield ('53) Salem, OH Larry and Linda Nedelka June Chappell Stone Greene '44 

Carl F. Young Jr '36 Reader '64 New Smyrna, FL Family Health Greenville, OH 

Martha J. Young Parks '33 Salem, OH Evelyn Rockhold Teagarden '71 John "Jack" Rance '44 Salem, OH 

Carol King '49 Darlene Beeson Shutler '71 Millington, TN Howard Robert & Barbara Jones Uniontown, OH 

Shirley Baldinger Cook '49 Alliance, OH F.E. and Doris Cope Scholarship Fund David '69 and Patricia 

Catherine Mathews Nettie Housel Cushman '49 Salem, OH Saunders '70 Wanner Salem, OH 

Carol Hasson Hilliard '59 Johnson City, TN Jean Henderson McClelland '45 Quincy, IL Julian Electric Service Salem, OH 

Charles (Chuck) Huddleston '39 Kenneth Krause '63 San Francisco, CA Ed '51 and Lois Ritchey 

Jeannie Huddleston Dillard '49 Detroit, Ml Ford Joseph Jr. '50 '52 Butcher Salem, OH 

Chester Brautigam Robert and Anna Herron Marilyn Page Hernstrom '44 Salem, OH 

Janet Brautigam Zeh '49 Salem, OH Lepping '50 Salem, OH Jean Reeves Weigand '43 Akron, OH 

Class of 1945 Bob '49 and Kathie Paul '28 and Ruth Chappell 

Jean Henderson McClelland '45 Quincy, IL Hack '64 Baker Salem, OH '29 Fogg Salem, OH 

Craig Anderson '70 Ed '51 and Lois Ritchey Carroll '41 and Twila 

Michael Mehno '70 Plano, TX '52 Butcher Salem, OH Yates '42 Greene Salem, OH 

David Carl Capel '63 Frank (Hank) Mayhew '49 Daniel and Linda Evanoff Salem, OH 

Kenneth Krause '63 San Francisco, CA George L. McCaffick '49 Jupiter, FL Hunt Club Salem, OH 

David Hanna '79 Jack '49 and Ruth Mayhew Italian American Club Salem, OH 

Florence Maier Tice '49 Salem, OH '46 Cramer Salem, OH Electric Furnace Co. Salem, OH 

David M. Fleischer '66 Fred Harshman '61 Barbara Butler Greene '44 Salem, OH 

Kenneth Krause '63 San Francisco, CA Sharon Moyer Zamarelli '64 Salem, OH Susan Greene Pritchard '67 Youngstown, OH 

David Schmid '67 Diana Falk Harshman '64 Salem, OH Lynn Lofland Phillis '81 & Family Salem, OH 

Kathie Hack Baker '64 Salem, OH Gail Metcalf Jean Stone Piersol '40 Salem, OH 

Deceased Classmates '54 Mary Lou Hartzell '59 Salem, OH Linda Griffith Salem, OH 

Thomas Ehrhart '54 Salem, OH Gary Ormes '70 Katherine Sturgeon Stokes '39 

Deceased Classmates of the Class of '49 Michael Mehno '70 Plano, TX Mary Jane Lora Miller '39 Salem, OH 

Karl L. Stoudt '49 East Rochester, OH George Hanson '39 Florence Juhn '41 Salem, OH 

Shirlee Beck Bell '49 Salem, OH Patricia Hanson Salem, OH Keith Krepps '48 

Norma Cunningham Byers '49 Lisbon, OH George Ursu '70 Gwen Krepps Linder '49 Sakenm IG 

Pat Thompson Franks '49 Salem, OH Michael Mehno '70 Plano, TX Keith Roessler '28 

Edward L. Menning '49 Annandale, VA George Vaughn '51 Gwen Krepps Linder '49 Salem, OH 

Shirley Mason Devan '49 Salem, OH Marcy Vaughn Wood '49 Tucson, AZ Ken O'Connell '40 

Jer~ E. Smith '49 Salem, OH Glen D. Thomas '54 Mike ('38) and Alice Sabina 
Della lorence Jones Catlin '12 Stevie-Joe Rice Thomas '64 Salem, OH ('41) Oana Salem, OH 

William H. Catlin '49 Toledo, OH Gus Paparodis '46 Mrs. Jean Long and Family Lansford,. PA 
Dick Loutzenhiser '43 Dena Paparodis Rozeski '7 4 New Waterford, OH George Lorah Lansford, PA 

Dick Loutzenhiser Memorial Gwen Dean Weaver '39 Mrs. Doris Kelley Lansford, PA 
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Nancy O'Connell Yakubek 
Dorothy Yakubek 

0 Ken Pinkerton '61 
\ Dawn Adair Kloos 

Heintzelman '61 
Kent Mayhew '43 

Jack '49 and Ruth 
Mayhew '46 Cramer 

Kim Berger '74 
Barb Coy Wagner '7 4 

Lawrence J. Weigand '31 
Jean Reeves Weigand '43 
Jean Scullion Sobotka '38 
Mary Burke Lodge '32 

Lena Starbuck Althouse '30 
Paul '49 and Phyllis Althouse 

Loren C. Pim '32 
Lorene Pim Culotta '54 

Lucille Severyn '40 
Betty J. Severyn Scully '43 

Maria Martens 
Linda Martens Kemp '81 

Marilyn Eberwein Cotnick '49 
Marjorie Haessly Brubeck '49 
Barbara Burson Gorman '49 
Shirley Baldinger Cook '49 

Martha Wells Wiant '34 
Robert and Kathryn Taylor 

Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 

Cleveland Heights, OH 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 

Akron, OH 
Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 

Columbus, OH 

Newport News, VA 

Courtenay, BC 

Columbus, OH 

Baltimore, MD 
Seminole, FL 
Alliance, OH 

Wentz '34 Marysville, OH 
Mary Elizabeth Ball Kirshbaum '33 

Jon and Linda Kirshbaum Wheaton, IL 
Mary Hannon Gross '69 

Diane Dominic '69 
Mary Siskowic Kordan Omaits 

Mary Kordan Hall '49 
Nicholas Chitea '39 

Anthony L.'61 and 

Palm Beach Garden, FL 

Las Vegas, NV 

Tamela P. Chitea Lancaster, PA 
Pat McMillan '29 

Gwen Krepps Linder '49 Salem, OH 
Patrice Stack '69 

Diane Dominic '69 Palm Beach Garden, FL 
Paul G. Althouse '49 

Phyllis Althouse Columbus, OH 
Pete Monteleone '48 

Josephine Monteleone Rollo '49 Warren, OH 
Phyllis Baird DeCocker '67 

Jon '53 and Vicki 
Salem,OH 

Sue Anderson Rill '64 
Rose Marie Bates Zilavy '42 

Nancy Bates Coffee '49 
Sue Keller Smith '57 

Marie Kaley Klepper '36 
Timothy David Miller '77 

Henry D. Miller '49 
Tom Miner '49 

Walt '49 and Patricia 
Neely '48 Ehrhart 

Victoria Oana Kaiser '40 
Georgiana Chitiea Costa '37 

Walter Skowron '39 
Carl Skowron '35 

Wendy Marshall Jablonski '66 
Kenneth Marshall '64 

William "Buddy" Creer '63 
Leo Taugher II '63 

William Luce '31 
Ruth Ruggy Metzger '34 

William Potts '54 
Edward T. Perkins '54 

Contributions 
Frank Zamarelli '82 
Verna O'Neil Layden '38 
Penny Manning Peters '64 
Gene Zilavy '52 
Rebecca Tinsley 

Halverstadt '72 
William A. Coy '76 
John A. Knepper '35 
Bonnie Zimmerman 

Hayes '56 
Walter Deming '28 
Janet Falkenstein Taylor '66 
Catherine J. Yeagley M.D. 
Salem Preservation Society 
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel L. 

Kirkland 
Dorothy Gibson 

McKenzie '49 
Mr. and Mrs. Harold E. 

Shafer Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick D. 

Baker, Jr. 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 

Pataskala, OH 

Salem, OH 

Phoenix, AZ 

Leesville, LA 

Salem, OH 
Charlotte, NC 
Beaver, PA 
Youngstown, OH 

Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 
Pittsburgh, PA 

Jupiter, FL 
La Jolla, CA 
Zionsville, IN 
Tucker, GA 
Salem; OH 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 
DeJane '65 Zeigler 

Polly Silver Riley '39 
Michael Riley '62 

Randal McNeal '65 
Philadelphia, PA Ms. Paulette B. Schaffer 

Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 

Jack '49 and Ruth Mayhew 
'46 Cramer 

Rich Laughlin '76 
Janet Brautigam Zeh '49 

Richard F. Loutzenhiser '43 
Marjorie King Loutzenhiser '49 

Richard Jack Jennings '68 
Jeanette Jennings Hilliard '49 
Ray Hilliard '49 

Richard Jackson 
Jennie Mozina Jackson '49 

Rita Kinn Miller '52 
Sally Kon.nerth Piriak '49 

Robert B. Waggoner '38 
, I John C. Waggoner '36 
\ Robert Carey '33 

Dorothy Krauss Carey '39 
Robert V. Parks '37 

Martha J. Young Parks '33 
Ron McLaughlin '62 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 

Salem, Oh 

Salem, OH 

Columbus, OH 

Flagler Beach, FL 

Salem, OH 

Mr. and Mrs. Nile Beltempo 
Mr. and Mrs. Justin A. Cosma 
Mr. Ronald Maniscalco 
Mr.and Mrs.Joseph M. 

Caruso 
Dr. Brian J. Dematteo 
Marsha Radler Mehaffey '69 

Salem, OH 
Boardman, OH 
Salem, OH 

Fitch teaching in Ohio 
Frank Fitch ('65) is currently 

teaching in the Hamilton, Ohio school 
system. Frank received his Phd. from 
Miami University in Oxford, Ohio, in 
educational administration. His 
dissertation was on "Special education 
and Social Censures: A Case Study of 
an Inclusion Program." 

Fox award winners 
The Scholarship Committee of the 

Salem High School Alumni Association 
has awarded nine scholarships in the 
amount of $1,000 to graduates of Salem 
High School who are now pursuing 
careers in the field of health career. These 
awards are made available from the 
Charles Fox Memorial Scholarship Fund. 

Charles Fox was born in Lisbon 
in 1903. He attended Lisbon public 
schools and East Liverpool Business 
School. He was employed by the 
Salem China Co. from 1926'"fo 1950. 
He then began working a(the Salem 
Label Co. where he retired as secretary­
treasurer in 1969. A love for music 
resulted in his becoming a founder and 
charter member of the Community 
Concert Association. He was openly 
enthusiastic about talented young people. 
Upon his death in 1972, he designated 
the income from his estate be used to 
support the Community Concerts, and the 
Scholarship Fund of the Salem High 
School Alumni Association. 

The recipients of the 1999 Charles 
Fox Memorial Scholarship awards are: 
Michael Bigham, '93, Medicine, Medical 
College of Ohio at Toledo; Jennifer 
Egolf, '94, Speech-Language Pathology, 
Arizona State University; Jeff 
Fieldhouse, '94, Physical Therapy, 
Youngstown State University; Stacey 
Manis, '96, Medical Technology, 
Youngstown State University; Jamie 
Ostarchvic, '94, Medicine, Ohio State 
University College of Medicine and 
Public Health; Mark Rea, '94, Medicine, 
NEOUCOM; Beverly Richey, '63, 
Nursing, University of Arizona; Jeffrey 
Spatz, '93, Medicine, Ohio State 
University College of Medicine and 
Public Health; and Christine Tkatch, 
'96, Kent State University School of 
Nursing. 

Pep band to rescue 
Five members of the Pep Band, 

formed in 1963 at the high school, came to 
the rescue when the record player at the 
gymnasium broke down and school 
officials were looking for someone to play 
"The Star Spangled Banner." The 
members who responded are John 
Harroff, Melvin Lippiatt, John Stadler, 
Richard lzenour and Vernon Broomall. 
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Continuing support comes from Salem High classes 
The Salem High School Reunion classes of 

1999 continued the great tradition of providing 
monies for education for future graduates of Salem 
High School by donating a total of $18,721.08. It is 
only by this continuing support from our alumni 
that future graduates will have some help with the 
cost of their college educations. 

CLASS OF 1934: ................................ .. ........ $ 576 
Donated by the following members of the Class of 

1934: Constance Morgan Bricker, Leetonia; Ruth 
Ruggy Metzgar, Phoenix, AZ.; Stefan Oana, Canton, 
OH; Ruth Christopher Reay, Warren, OH; Robert 
Ketterer, Alliance, OH; Dr. Walter Papesch, 
Wilmington, NC; Harold Bush, Tucson, AZ.; Mary Rae 
Scheuring, San Diego, CA; Robert and Kathryn Taylor 
Wentz, Marysville, OH; Bette Lee Kenneweg Lewis 
'33, Lisbon, OH; Harriet Nusbaum Robillard, Detroit, 
Ml; Marjorie Hostetler Zeller, Fairview Park, OH,; and 
from Salem: Roy E. Yeager, Robert Stamp, Walter 
Hiltbrand, Dorothy Dixson Keller, Mae Lettman Herold, 
Margaret Moff Culler, Marie Callahan Fawcett, Gladys 
Vincent Weaver, Lela Naragon Wright. 
CLASS OF 1939: ....................................... $5139 

In honor of their 60th class reunion, the Class of 
1939 reached the goal they set themselves many 
years ago. This heartfelt donation of $5039 plus a 
late summer contribution of $100 was accomplished 
through the efforts of the following class members: 
Mary Louise Emery, Lakewood, OH; Barbara 
Williams Vickers, Whittier, CA; Katherine Sturgeon 
Stokes, Fort Worth , TX; Alice Zatko Dever, North 
Port, FL; John Wagoner, Sierra Vista, AZ.; Mary F. 
Hilgendorf Hupp, Forrest Hill, MD; Ernest Judd, 
Horseheads, NY; Betty Bell Huston, Misson, TX; 
Constance Clark Whitaker, Port Charlotte, FL; 
Donald Sankey, Greenville, SC; Winthrop Difford, 
Custer.WI; Rita Fisher Hopkins, Venice, FL; Robert 
Vickers, Escondido, CA; Marjorie Dow Werner, 
Roswell , GA; Kenneth McConner, San Jose, CA; 
Gwendolyn Dean Weaver, Birmingham, AL; Marjorie 
Knisely Lind, Edmonds, WA; Louise McNicol Sayre, 
Camden, SC ; Rev. John F. Evans, Silver Springs, 
MD; Gilmer Coffee, Winona, OH; Mason Dyer, 
Youngstown, OH; E. Pete Tapian, Canton , OH; Wilbur 
Spalding, Alliance, OH; Margaret Shriver Pike, 
Columbiana, OH; Richard Broomall, Lisbon, OH; 
Richard Jaeger, Westlake, OH; Dr. Joseph Morris, 
Ann Arbor, Ml ; James Dickey, Akron, OH; Frances 
Grate Helwick, Peoria, AZ.: Dorothy Milligan Mattie, 
Atlanta, GA; Virginia Ladd Paxson, St. Peters, FL; 
Virginia Bodendorfer, St. Peters, FL;Helen Moga 
Grossmayer, Copley, OH; Henry Zimmerman, 
Crestwood, KY; LeRoy Moss, Forker River, NJ; Galen 
Duncan, Ladylake, FL; Robert Roberts, Harrisburg, 
VA; Elinor Gray Humphrey, Cape Coral, FL; Hilda 
Fronk Rhodes, East Palestine, OH; Maurice Sechler, 
Norton, OH; Robert Hively, Cuyahoga Falls, OH; 
Doris Hinkle Moore, Palm Harbor, FL; Dorothy Hinkle 
Hopkins, Palm Harbor, FL; Dorothy Denkaus Frost, 
Fort Myers, FL. And classmates from Salem are: 
Betty Rogers Schnorrenberg , Polly Silver Riley, 
Wallace Luce, Donald Vincent, Mary J. Lora Miller, 
Elmer Stamp, Viola McGaffick Wiggers, Martha 
Julian, Frederick Kloos, Robert and Margaret Votaw 
Balsley, Alyse McDonald Boehm, Victoria Borrelli 
Oyer, Esther Brantingham Ewing, Martha Layden 
Capel, Daniel Buchmann, Robert Lutz, Dorothy Nye 
Whinnery, Leon Kuniewicz, Mike Oana, Joyce 
Schuck Ayers, William Hiltbrand, Stanley Kubas, 
Kathleen Jackson Weingart, Sherman Godward, 
1939 Golden Girls, Helen Lowry Skowron . 
CLASS OF 1943: .. .......... ...................... ..... . $3280 

With th is donation , the class of 1943 has 
completed the donation of $20 for each class mem­
ber, 243 classmates in all , to the Vocational Education 
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Fund of the Salem High School Alumni Association. 
CLASS OF 1949: ... .. ............................ .. ... .. $3745 

In honor of their 50th Class Reunion, donations 
were received from the following members of the class 
of 1949: Barbara Burson Gorman, Seminole, FL; Bob 
Askey, Keene, NH; Charles E. Bailey, Louisville, KY; 
Donna Neely Pastier, Zanesville, OH; Edward L. 
Menning, DVM, Annandale, MD; Eleonora Bula 
Barson, San Diego, CA; Frances Kline Campana, 
Brevard, NC; George L. McGaffick, Jupiter, FL; 
George V. Taflan, San Diego, CA; Henry 0. Smith, 
Sharon, PA; Jack Milligan, Summerfield, FL; Jeannie 
Huddleston Dillard, Detroit, Ml; Joan Smith Bradley, 
Grants Pass, OR; Joann Whinery Lewis, Victoria, 
Australia; Joe Circosta, Granville, OH; Josephine 
Monteleone Rollo, Warren, OH; Karl L. Stoudt, East 
Rochester, OH; Marjorie Haessly Brubeck, Baltimore, 
MD; Marjorie Kelly Willer, Fremont, OH; Martha 
Whinery White, Juliette, GA; Mary Jane Conroy 
Mahony, Wyandotte, Ml; Norma Cunningham Byers, 
Lisbon, OH; Paul G. Althouse and Phyllis, Columbus, 
OH; Robert E. Campbell, MD, Haverford, PA; Robert 
K. Howell, N. Myrtle Beach, SC; Ruth Pollock Kocsis, 
Louisville, OH; Jerry Miller, Thousand Oaks, CA; Mary 
Vaughn Wood, Tucson, AZ., Mary Kordan Hall, Las 
Vegas, NV; Lowell A. King, MD, Albuquerque, NM; 
Nick Zantal , Huber Heights.OH ; Shirley Baldingerm 
Cook, Alliance, OH; Suzanne O'Donnell Vejar, 
Menifee, CA; Tom Zimmerman, Port Charlotte, FL; 
Virginia Krauss Landwert, Columbiana, OH; Wilbert 
Faulkner, Chicago, IL; William Catlin, Toledo, OH; . 
And from Salem: Audrey Anderson Crawford, Betty 
Driscoll Bailey, Betty Hergenrother Gano, Caresse 
Krepps Fidoe, Florence Maier Tice, Gene Steves, 
Genevieve Hively Steves, Gene Dean, Gwen Krepps 
Linder, Henry D. Miller, Jack Cramer, Janet Brautigam 
Zeh, Jeanette Jennings Hilliard, Jennie Mozina 
Jackson, Jerry E. Smith, Kenneth H. Schrom, Lois Hill 
Kornbau, Marjorie King Loutzenhiser, Marjorie Reash 
Raymond , Nancy Bates Coffee, Nettie Housel 
Cushman, Pat Thompson Franks, Ray Hilliard , 
Richard G. Dougherty, Roseann Loutzenhiser 
Hannay, Sally Konnerth Piriak, Shirley Beck Bell , 
Shirley Bell Westphal, Stella Jones Dominic, Tom 
Fidoe, Walter Ehrhart. 
CLASS OF 1959: .. ....................................... $ 975 

Contributing to this gift were the following mem­
bers from the class of 1959: Robert Snyder, Orange 
Park, FL; Loretta Centofanti Whitehurst, Concord, 
CA; Samuel B. Wilson, Amherst, OH; Jim Dunn, 
Hendersonville, NO; Lois Schaefer Hross, Rainbow 
City, AL; Gail Strojek Greenisen, Slinger, WI; Ronald 
A Shoop, Chesapeake Beach, MD; Paul and Dixie 
Alesi Schmid , Springfield, OH; Bill and Marjorie 
Vaughn Hone, Irvington, NY; Marcalee Naragon 
Endsley, Roswell , GA; Helen Stokovic Bell, El 
Segundo, CA; Carol Ward Outtrim, Morgan Hill, CA; 
and Carol Hasson Hilliard, Johnson City, TN . And 
from Salem Elizabeth Young Johnson, Kent and 
Barbara Schuster Malloy, Fred McNeal, Jr. , Mary Lou 
Menichelli Hartzell , and Dorothy Fails Coccia. 
CLASS OF 1964: .. ... ................ .. ................ $1658 

The following members of the Class of 1964 pro­
vided contributions to make this gift possible: Bill 
Hart, Dublin , OH; Carol Porter McCarthy, New 
Milford, CT; Chuck Emmerling, Westerville, OH; 
Connie Claus Wright, Lake Milton, OH; Bonnie Claus 
Beeson , Redondo Beach, CA; Dick Barrett, EX1on, 
PA; Howard Lambert, Oakland, CA; Janice Whitcomb 
Dunn, North Olmstead, OH; Jodale Kilbreath Hull, 
Plano, TX; Joe Skrivanek, Syracuse, NY; Ken 
Marshall, Pataskala, OH; Larry Heddleson, 
Charlotte, NC; Larry and Linda Nedelda Reader, 
New Smyrna, FL; Lois Domencetti Dorazio, 
Leavittsburgh, OH; Mike Joseph, Clarkston, Ml; Mitzi 

The alumni association was overwhelmed with the 
donation from members of the Class of 1939 who 
gave $5,039 in May. A reproduction of the hand­
some (and much appreciated) check is shown here. 

Garrett Beach, Wichita, KS; Pat Schrom Roemer, 
Findlay, OH; Paul Lau, Santa Barbara, CA; Penny 
Balan Thomas, Aurora, CA;r Rosemary Walker 
Zeigler, Leetonia, OH; Russ Hackett, Beavercreek, 
OH; Sam Watson , Hartville, SC; Sue Yates 
Earlabaugh, Huntington, CA; Sue Bateman 
Touloumes, Potomac, MD; Ted Albright, Tampa, FL; 
Sandy Sanor Capel. And from Salem: Art Schuster, 
Dallas Wells, Dianne Everhart Sauerwein, George 
Segalla, John Tarleton, Kathie Hack Baker, Marilyn 
Mueller McNutt, Michael Ferreri, Patricia Coffman 
Walton, Pat Duriga Sheen, Sharon Moyer Zamarelli , 
Sue Anderson Rill , Tom Baumer, Diana Falk 
Harshman, Stevie-Joe Rice Thomas. 
CLASS OF 1968: ................... .. .... .. ...... .. .. .. $ 170 

In addition to their previously reported donation of 
$604, the class of 1968 made this additional donation 
to the Salem High School Alumni Association 
CLASS OF 1969: .. .. .... .. .. .. .. .. ..... . ............... $935 

This contribution was accomplished by dona­
tions made by Barbara Klein Cline, Peachtree City, 
GA; Diana Dominick, Palm Beach Garden, FL; Nan 
Prychodczenko Tiedeman, Boardman, OH; Barbara 
Hurray Hess, Clayton, OH; Joanne Burkhart, 
Rootstown, OH; Kathy G. Thomas, Palm Harbor, FL; 
Mary Albertson McDowell, Ravenna, OH; Sally 
McGaffick Ademy, Fort Myers, FL; Shelley Tarleton­
Griffin, Day1on, OH; Denise Gordon Scheibal, Creve 
Coeur, MO; Susie Stanton Katz, Upperville, VA. 
CLASS OF 1974: .. .. .. .. .. .. ....... ....... ... ..... $1743.08 

This outstanding contribution total was donated 
by classmates Jan Milligan Galchick, Louisville, KY; 
Rachal Hanna, New Market, MD; Mindy Milligan 
Saunders, Bloomfield Hills, Ml; Kathy Meek, Tucson, 
AZ; Randy Ellis, Batesville, IN; Diane Curtis, 
Winnetka, IL; Kay Ramsey Hofmeister, Paris, KY; 
Melissa Kerr Morrison, Newark, OH; Renee Lewis 
Sauerwein, Canfield, OH; Dan Kaminsky, Orlando, 
FL; Joyce Ondrejko Stepien, Wichita, KS; Mary 
Zatko Barnes, Cleveland, OH; Carol Swetye 
Janosik, Fort Madison, IA; Peggy Heigel Franklin, 
Arlington, VA; Barry Hollinger, Perrysburg, OH; 
Mark Hurray, Berrien Springs, Ml ; Paula Leimbach 
Krugh, Findley, OH; Whit Luce, Dublin, OH; Cliff 
Muhleman, Damascus, OH; Brad Metz, Nederland, 
TX; Dena Paparodis Rozeski , New Waterford, OH; 
Len Batcha, Coppell.TX; Dave Pond, Bardstown, KY. 
And from Salem Sharon Spack, Patti Preisler 
Powell, Jeanette DeShields, Monica Lepping 
Pastore, Jane Massa, Diane Roberts James, Patricia 
Bennett Sanders, Tom Jesko, Barb Coy Wagner. 
CLASS OF 1979: ........ .. .. ...................... .. .. .. . $ 150 

Although their reunion does not take place until 
Thanksgiving Weekend donat ions from Donald 
McClellan of Alexandria, Va and Deborah Ward o 
Orlando, FL have been received. 
CLASS OF 1984: .................... .. .......... .. .. . $ 15 

This gift was accomplished by individual gifts 
from Erin Doyle George of New Concord, OH; Mary 
Mozina of Medina, OH; and Tania Pshsniak Grubbs 
of Pittsburgh, PA. 
CLASS OF 1999: .. .. ...... .. .. .. .. .. .. .. .. ...... ......... $200 
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The Class of 1954 poses for a photo during the September reunion party at 
the home of Bob and Karen Sebo in Salem when the Four Freshmen (above, 
with the group) entertained with a two-hour concert. One of the best self­
contained jazz vocal groups in the country, they performed two of their best 
known songs, 'Graduation Day' and 'It's a Blue World,' among many of their 
best recorded songs. The party at the Sebo home was held Sept. 3 and the 
reunion was Sept. 4 at Timberlanes. 

Matt Settle enters seminary 
Matt Settle ('86) is entering a new 

phase of his life at 31 . Matt, who has 
been residing in Waupaca, Wisc. has 
entered the Mundelein Seminary near 
Chicago. He says he is eagerly 
awaiting life as a priest. A few days 
before his 30th birthday, he realized 
something was missing from his life. 

After talking to his priest, he realized 
what it was. "I can't point to anything 
specific," he says. "I just thought about 
it, prayed about it and knew I was 
supposed to be a priest." 

Matt is the son of Ken and Joan 
Settle of Appleton, Wisc., former 
Salem residents. 

News from Salem High alumni 
Sister Mary Lorenzina Lillian Carmelo, 

'44) has been a nun since 1948 with the 
Daughters of St. Paul. She has been to 
Rome and had a visit with the Pope. 
She was honored with a reception to 
celebrate her 50th Jubilee at St. Paul's 
Parish Hall in Salem. She is with the 
Daughters of St. Paul in Boston, Mass. 

Mike Ferreri of Salem tells us that 
he and his son Dominic have 
completed a great web page with 
several pictures he took at the Salem 
High Class of 1964 reunion. The 
link for all of the classmates to have 
a glimpse of the evening's activities is 
http//www.salemohio.com/slumni/classes/ 1964. 

Alpha R. Cameron Lindberg ('52) 
writes us from Mebane, N. C. where 
she is busy baby-sitting her 13 great 
grandchildren. Her husband, Donald R. 
Lindberg died of cancer when they were 
living in Youngstown nine years ago. For 
17 years she worked for Servi Clean 
Industries, and also worked at the 
Brentwood Pillow factory for a time. 
Alpha says she is a diabetic and 
suffers from arthritis, so moved to North 
Carolina to be closer to her children. She 
says the last reunion she remembers 
attending was in Columbiana at 
Arrowhead Lake. Alpha resides at 
1117B N. First St., Mebane, N. C. 27302. 

Golf Boosters 
offer cotton 
woven coverlet 

The newly-formed Golf Boosters 
Club at Salem High School, the 
Hole-In-One Club, is offering a cus­
tom-designed keepsake, a 100 per­
cent cotton jacquard woven coverlet 
paying tribute to the Salem Quakers 
and the various sports offered at the 
high school. 

Created in the Uniteq,.States by 
the We Love Country firm, the cover­
let is machine washable, preshrunk 
and colorfast. 

Centered with a smiling Quaker 
Sam and the words SALEM QUAK­
ERS encased in a rectangle, the cov­
erlet is surrounded by logos denoting 
the following school activities and 
academics: basketball, academics, 
golf, volleyball, cheerleaders, cross 
country, tennis, football, soccer, band 
and chorus, softball, baseball, flag 
lines and track. 

The cost is $50 and the keep­
sake can be ordered from the Salem 
Hole-In-One Club by mailing a check 
to Becky Smith, 241 W. .10th St., 
Salem Ohio 4460, 330-332-1118; or 
Kathy Weingart, 1311 Westview 
Drive, Salem, Ohio 4460, 
330-332-9542. 

Ulicny gifts will 
purchase art 

Donations are being accepted in 
the memory of Betty Ulicny who will 
be remembered as a English teacher 
in the high school and for many years 
advisor for the Quaker Weekly. 

The gifts will purchase original 
art from published storybooks. The 
illustrations will become part of the 
permanent exhibit in the new Salem 
Storybook Museum on South Lincoln 
Avenue. 

For inquiries, or to mail your gift, 
you can write to the Salem Storybook 
Museum, in care of the Salem 
Preservation Society, Box 1034, 
Salem, Ohio 44460. 
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Reunions 
scheduled 
for 2000 

Planning for 2000 Reunions is 
well underway. Put aside these dates if 
you are a member of these classes: 

1935 - Contact Harry McCarthy 332-5124 
1940 - 60 Year Reunion 

June 3, 2000 at the Alumni Banquet. 
Contact Robert Dixon 332-0780 

1945 - 55 Year Reunion 
Friday, June 2, 2000, at Timberlanes. 
Contact Betty Gibbs Thatcher 337-7212. 

1950 - 50 Year Reunion 
Friday, June 2, 2000 at Timberlanes 
Saturday, June 3, 2000 at Alumni Banquet 
Sunday, June 4, Breakfast 
Contact Kathy Hodge Gross 337-6168 

1955 - 45 Year Reunion 
Weekend of July 1 and 2, 2000. 
Dinner at the Elks Lodge on Saturday. 
Activities on other days of the 
weekend to be announced. 
Call B.J. Lippiatt, 332-5416 

1957 - April 15, 2000 at Salem Hills 
Golf Club. Lunch at Noon. 

1959 - First Saturday of each month, 
10:00 AM at MiMi's Cafe. 

1960 - 40 Year Reunion 
Friday, June 29, 2000 
7:00 PM at Chappell's, 
797 Bethel Dr, Salem 
$1 O per person. Casual attire. 
Saturday, July 1, 2000: Salem Golf 
Club: 5:30 PM Cocktails, cash bar 
6:30 PM Group Picture, followed by 
dinner, $35 per person. 
Adjourn to Millenium Reunion, Saxon 
Club, if desired Contact Sally Snowball 
Chappell 332-0106 

1965 - 35 Year Reunion 
Friday, June 30, 2000. (Night before 
the Millenium Reunion) 
Place to be Announced. Contact 
Connie Cranmer 332-9200 

1970 - 30 Year Reunion. 
Friday July 28, 2000 Informal get-together. 
Saturday July 29, 2000 at Salem Golf Club 
Contact Jeff Stewart, 332-5091 

1975 - 25 Year Reunion 
contact Sherry Miller Sox 332-9287 

1980 - 20 Year Reunion 
The Main Event, Saturday, July 15, 2000, 

Saxon Club. Call Sean Hart, 337-9763 
or e-mail : 
shs _reunion_ 1980@hotmail.com 

1985 - Contact Wendy Pizzino 61 4-527-9873 
1990 - Contact Amie Erath Cochran 547-7610 
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Artists sketch for calendar 
The Salem Community Calender, 

printed annually for the benefit of des­
ignated non-profit organizations in 
Salem, is available by mail order. 

From 1948 to 1991, the 
calendar proceeds were given to 
SAGE, the Salem Association for the 
Gifted Education , which is 
affiliated with the Salem Public 
Schools. Since 1992, the beneficiary 
has been the Episcopal Church of 
Our Saviour. 

The year's calendar will feature 
sketches by 11 local arts: Jock Buta, 
Greg Crosser, Erma Eaton, Diane 
Friedel, Jim Gow, Joanne Holt, Sam 

Kirkland, Steve Mountz, Ro(} 
Roberts, Ed Sullivan and Linda 
Sutter. 

The buildings being featured include 
Salem's newest mansion, the Sebo 
house; a remodeled business, CVS; an 
historic building, McKinley House on 
Boy Scout land at Camp McKinley in 
Lisbon; and a landmark church, 
Emmanuel Lutheran Church. Also sev­
eral century homes are featured. 

The price is $8. To p1ace an order, 
write Mrs. John Buta; 663 S. Lincoln 
Ave., Salem, Ohio 44460, and include 
a check for $9, which covers the cost 
of postage. 

The Salem Preservation Society is proud to present the Class of 1917. 
This beautiful limited edition Medallion is 24kt. gold plated, cut, etched 
and adorned with red and black. On the back there is an issue date and 
ample room for engraving, each medallion includes a handcrafted 
numbered booklet which celebrates the spirit of the old Salem High 
School. For more information call (330) 337-3341. 

r TO ORDER: .::....----------------------, 
Name $20.00 each 
Phone Send Check or 

Money Order to 
Address The Salem 

Preservation Society 
City P.O. Box 1034 

State ___________ Zip Salem, OH 44460 

Medallion - number of pieces ____ @ $20.00-- Total $ ___ _ 

O Check Medallions may be Shipping @ $4.00 each $ _ _ _ _ 

O Money Order 
shipped fo $4.00 each 

GRAND TOTAL $ ___ _ 

All proceeds benefit The Salem Preservation Society 

L ------------------ ------------ ~ 

-
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Doce Gatos from the late '50s. First row from left: Dixie Wilde '58 McAlpin; Martha Dougherty '58 Waiawiole; Nancy 
Fromm '58 Barton; Sandra "Alexandra" Green '58 Vaughn; Marjorie Hoopes '59 Hiscox. Second row, from left: Sandra 
Trotter '59 Bates; Mary Lou Menichelli '59 Hartzell; Patricia Lavelle "58 Johnson; Judy Decrow '59 Roberts; Karen Smith 
'60 Udell; Darla Barnes '59 Ping; Judy Holzinger '58 Kniseley. Third row, from left: Marsha Coppock '57 Groves; Charlene 
Rosenberry '57 Jackson; Marsha Hart '57 Vaughn; Helen Potter '57 Hayes; Linda Tame '57; Joan Frank '57 Ferrier. Fourth 
row, from left: Miriam Smith '57 Ramsey; Betsey Rice '57 Nittoli; Rita McArtor '57 Davis. 

r--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------, 
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Salem High School Alumni Association Scholarship Committee 
328 E. State St. 
Salem, OH 44460 

I enclose a check for $ , payable to the Salem High School Alumni Association 
Scholarship Committee (write SHSAASC on your check). Tax deductible. 

$ __________ In memory of 

Your name: (women include maiden name) 

Address: 

City, State, Zip Code: 

Class year: 

Nearest relative living in Salem: 

Remarks: 

L--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------~ 
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Salute to coach 
George Reash ('50) writes that 

one long-remembered and popular 
coach and teacher at Salem High, Bob 
Miller, has been overlooked in the 
newsletter over the years. Your editor 
agrees that he was an inspiration to 
many of the students and a fine 
teacher - as a freshman coming into 
the big school for the first time and 
crazy over Robert Mitchum, I thought 
he was the local personification of a 
movie star and a look-alike for my 
favorite screen hero. Like George and 
others, I've always remembered him 
with fondness. 

Sadly, Bob Miller who lived at 
1770 state Route 9 in Salem passed 
away in October in Mercy Medical 
Center in Canton at the age of 77. He 
leaves his wife, Audrey. 

George's letter about the coach­
ing and teams of Bob Miller continues: 
"During his tenure, there were many 
exciting teams and players. Some of 
the greatest games were in the old 

The 1950 varsity basketball team members are (row one, left) manager 
Chuck Alexander, Coach Bob Miller, manager Kenny Smith; (row two) team 
captain Tony Martinelli, Roy Mercer, Pete Cain, Bob Pager, Virgil Kelly, Carl 
Ciccozi and Jim Laughlin. Not pictured are Tom Miner and Francis Lanney. 

gym played to packed houses and 
reported on WKBN." 

His teams and players deserve to 

be recognized, and we agree, We 
welcome comments from readers 
about this coach and his teams. 
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